CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
 March12TH 2020

	Present:
	Cllr Stock (Vice Chair)	Mrs C Wall (Clerk and Financial Officer)
	Cllr Geraghty
	Cllr Orange

1. To Record any Apologies.  

Cllr Pike
Cllr Robertson

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

No declarations received

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of January16th 2020

The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Orange

4. Matters Arising:
To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on January 16th 2019     

Cllr Stock updated that the field shelter adjacent to Kiln House have been moved to a more acceptable position.
The Clerk advised she had spoken to Wiltshire Planning East and the planning officer did not know if planning was required.

5. General Public – Open Forum and Any questions

No members of the public present.

6. To Receive a report from Wiltshire Council and Wiltshire Police

Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling Collingbournes and Netheravon Division

Tidworth - Community Area Tpt Gp – have assisted and got funding for – Village signs in 3 villages, virtual pathway in C-D, roundabout modifications and other measures in C-K, speed limit reduction in Everleigh.

Area Board Grants – Beneficiaries in my area have been Netheravon Wanderers FC, Netheravon & Fittleton VE events, Netheravon Picnic Benches.  Many other collective grants to youth activities, health and well being, climate change, social activities.

I am the sponsor for the Paths for All project -  Initiated £6000 towards improving and promoting use of our R o W.  Avon Valley has been particularly enthusiastic including school and Cheerful Cuppa, installing kissing gates and coming up with plans for several walks and most recently ideas for trim trails.  Also sorting issues over in the Chutes and recently Tidworth Garrison come on board with plans for a set of historic military walks.  All gathering momentum.

Planning – I am a member of the Eastern Area Planning Committee.  As local councillor I have helped communities and individuals on some controversial applications.  

Area Board – I want to plug the Board and its sub committees and groups.  As councillors we go to Health and Well Being, Police Community Liaison Gp and CATG and a Multi Agency Forum to do with special needs in our schools.  These sub groups tend to be dominated by Ludgershall and Tidworth and if we want a proper shake of police attention etc the villages do need to get involved a bit more.

Wiltshire Council Leader’s report covering all aspects is in draft with the Cabinet and will be out shortly.

For myself – my portfolios include IT, Digitalisation and Operational Assets (our buildings) from offices to depots, leisure centres and libraries.  Hot topics here are first -  reducing our carbon footprint where we are investing over £5M in improvements which will pay for itself within about 9 years and thereafter reduce costs by about 500+K per year.  Wiltshire Council is doing what it can where it makes sense. The second topic is a review of our leisure centre provision. i.e. have we got it right for the whole county and not just some principal settlements?

On IT I am focussed on bringing our rather complex mix of legacy systems up to date and making them more robust while enabling transformation of much of how we do business.  For your part that is to do with channel shift and enabling simpler and better transactions and hence results for all.

Corona Virus – Council Public Health well up with the various aspects of planning several steps ahead in concert with Gov.  Cabinet being briefed regularly.  Need to strike balance and only impose restrictions as and when they are required and would not create wrong consequences.  For now emphasis on personal hygiene and common sense.

Cllr Orange asked as to where Wiltshire Council would be involved. Cllr B-P stated that they are responsible for council care and care in the home.
Cllr Orange also asked if there would be a call for volunteers. Cllr B-P could not answer that question.
Cllr Stock stated that the government response today in trying to push the virus peak to the summer months was very good.

Cllr Orange asked if the nearest leisure centres were Tidworth, Pewsey and Marlborough and would they be well supported or were they at risk.
Cllr B-P agreed that due to our geography we needed more centres and the provision within them.

7. Correspondence - As received and if necessary, held at the clerk’s office	

All correspondence circulated

8.	Finance:

8.1 To accept current liquidity and financial statement to February 2020

8. 2   Internet Banking 

The above were accepted and Proposed by Cllr Stock and Seconded by Cllr Geraghty

8.3 Payments

	8.3.1	Payment Clerks Salary January-March 2020 £424.98 net

	8.3.2   Payment to HMRC £106.00

8.3.3	 Payment to Clerk for expenses January-March 2020 £167.04

The above were accepted and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Orange

9.	To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

No new applications received

10.	Footpaths

Nothing to report

11. Highways Report

The Clerk advised that the salt bins had been topped up and the Parish Steward schedule received.
Cllr Stock stated that the white lines had not been replaced. The Clerk suggested that they meet up and she would put it on the Wiltshire App as had used the wrong crossroads.

13. Village Hall Report

The Clerk advised that wi-fi would shortly be installed at the hall and a security camera installed. Bookings for the year had been good and showing a profit off just over £2000

14. Chute Village Design Statement – Cllr Geraghty

1.  Street Surveys:  the audit of the built environment, cluster by cluster, in the settlements is now 75% complete.  The challenging weather has delayed the fieldwork of some volunteers.   The completed surveys have been submitted to Lisa Jackson for checking.

2.   Budget:  an application for funding from Wiltshire Council has been made by the Clerk of CPC.  As a guide, the budget for the Hurstbourne Tarrant VDS was £952 and is on target to be completed within this figure.

3.  Residents’ Questionnaire:  Draft currently being re-worked in the light of the Thicket Cottage Appeal Inspector’s report.   The questionnaire results must provide robust evidence to justify the guidance.   Hurstbourne Tarrant used Survey Monkey as well as paper copies - 30% of residents submitted: half electronically and half on paper.  

4.  Communications:   The VDS will require its own email address accessible to members  of the working group.     It must be made known to the community so that residents can submit comments.  This is essential for compliance and audit with Wiltshire Council.  Likewise a VDS Section of the community website is needed to support links to the questionnaire on Survey Monkey and Jotform (for residents to submit photos) as well as provide publicity and information to residents.  Dropbox will need to be set up as a repository for residents photos. Roland Williams is advising on the simplest and most efficient way to handle the technology.  

5.  PSMA Ordnance Survey Licence:  successfully obtained by the CPC Clerk to allow use of OS maps in the finished VDS.

6.  Quantum GIS (Geographical Information System):  to overlay views and open spaces on large scale OS maps of the settlements at a VDS Open meeting. Residents will be able to use map pins on the views and open spaces they consider important in their settlements. This method has been successfully used in many recent VDS projects.  Roland Williams will work on the technical side to create the displays.  

In conclusion, the significant scale and complexities of the process involved in creating an effective VDS are becoming clear.  

15. Request from St Nicholas Church for additional funding to maintain the Churchyard

Cllr Stock raised concern that this would be an ongoing commitment and we already donate £100.
Cllr Orange updated that she had visited the Church Yard and that 30 grave stones were being visited and had fresh flowers placed on them.
The Clerk advised that Chute Parish Council had donated £300 from the former Chute in Need Fund without consulting with Chute Forest PC as this was a combined fund to be spent on the benefit of the village. It was agreed to write to Chute PC raising concern that there had been no consultation.
Cllr Orange advised that she would get an updated list of expenditure on the churchyard and money received for burials etc.
It was agreed that this would be discussed again at the next meeting.

16.  KGF Report

The Clerk advised that there had been no football since November due to the wet conditions on the field and the income was therefore down by over £2000
	 
17.  Wiltshire Infrastructure and Open Space Study

The Clerk produced the plans to which we were requested to list any improvements required. It was agreed that no changes were required.

18.  Business to be transacted at our next meeting

	Cllr Orange advised that she would not stand for a further year. The Clerk will therefore advise Wiltshire Council so the necessary notices can be requested.

Date of Next Meeting May 14th 2020

No further business was raised and the Chair closed the meeting at 20.40
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